
and essays, which uncovered more 
stories of the crucial contributions 
of women whose experiences had 
been overlooked in books and 
studies, shaping various aspects 
of the Adventist Church, from the 
conference to education, healthcare, 
and publishing. Wibberding said the 
stories also connect to PUC, which 
added meaning to the student authors. 
In addition to publishing this book, 
some of the students wrote articles 
for the SDA Encyclopedia and created 
podcast episodes.

PUC’S BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT 
SERVES THOUSANDS IN SRI LANKA
From July 7 to 12, Pacific Union College 
Biology Professors Backil Sung, Aimee 
Wyrick, and Floyd Hayes, along with 
10 of their students, served in Kandy, 
Sri Lanka. Also on the mission trip 
were volunteers from Vietnam, the 
Philippines, Australia, India, Malaysia, 
Singapore, South Korea, China, and 
Hong Kong. All 110 of them provided 
medical and dental services, offered 
counseling, reinstalled electrical power 
lines, addressed financial needs, and 
hosted Vacation Bible School.

PUC’S ONLINE CAMPUS: 
DELIVERING HIGH-QUALITY 
EDUCATION IN A DIGITAL WORLD
Pacific Union College has long 
recognized the value of online 
education in expanding access 
and flexibility for students while 
maintaining academic excellence. 
Building on this foundation, the college 
recently pursued two grants from the 
Archie Tonge Education Foundation to 
strengthen its online offerings further. 
Because of these funds, PUC was 

able to create the Online Campus to 
support the BSN, MBA, MEd, MSN, 
and MA in Communication programs.

PUC BRINGS A PIECE OF HOME TO 
62ND GENERAL CONFERENCE
From July 3 to 12, the Conference 
convened in St. Louis, Missouri, 
and many representatives of PUC 
attended, all of whom left their mark 
and were undeniably affected by 
what they experienced. Connections 
were made with students, parents, 
grandparents, and other institutions, 
who all heard PUC’s latest news. 
The attendees and the PUC 
representatives palpably felt this 
hopeful outlook for the future. 

RECOVERING CRUCIAL STORIES: 
PUC STUDENTS PUBLISH BOOK ON 
WOMEN WHO SHAPED ADVENTISM
During spring quarter of 2023, 19 
students from Jim Wibberding’s class 
wrote a book titled Women of the 
West: Twenty Who Shaped Adventism, 
which was released this past March. 
The inspiration behind this book 
also stemmed from their research 
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